


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 19 April 2022 at 7.20pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present

Mr P Gilbert			Mr R Willey	
Mr I Harvey (Chair) 		Mrs K Wilson (Vice Chair)
Mr M Rowse			
			
	
		
Four members of the public were present. 

The Chair opened the meeting, advised of the fire procedures and welcomed everyone. 


1. 	Public Session

Cat Lee, The National Trust representative advised the meeting that the takeover of Poldhu toilets from Cornwall Council had not happened in March as was hoped.

2.	Absence

Apologies for absence from Councillors A Gilbert and L Skeites.  L Higgins and J Pascoe were also not in attendance.  

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 15 February 2022 be approved as a true record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

4.	Declarations of Interest

None.

5.	Planning

Following consideration by the Councillors of the Planning Applications received from Cornwall Council, the following decisions were made:

PA22/00978 - St Francis, Eglos Parc - To extend and convert the existing garage into a habitable space with internal remodelling. New roof to be pitched and inline with existing 

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA22/01550 - 47 Redannack North - Proposed side extension including alterations to existing dwelling

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor L Skeites and RESOLVED to support the application.

PA22/01682 - Land North Of Little Polbream Farm, Trevitho Lane - Erection of a general purpose agricultural building for fodder and machinery storage 

It was proposed by Councillor P Gilbert, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to support the application.  There were three abstentions.

PA21/12744 - Clifden Park Mullion, Football Club, Clifden Close - Installation of a new floodlighting system

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to support the application.

The following decision was made by Cornwall Council:-

PA21/08894 Mr & Mrs M. And S. Williams - Vos Brea, 88 Laflouder Fields - Proposed alterations and first floor extension - Approved

The following Appeals were decided by the Planning Inspector:-

PA21/01125 - Clifden, Polurrian Cliffs, Mullion – Mr S Sharland and Miss D Gilmore - Appeal Allowed. No Costs claimed

PA19/09673 – Mullion Gallery, Nansmellyon Road, Mullion – Mr Thornton – Appeal Allowed. No Costs claimed

6.	Report from Cornwall Councillor A Soady 

Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady advised the meeting that the Ukraine collection point in Mullion was very well supported.

Other Parishes in his ward had reported tyres being dumped on private land, but the Parish Council were unaware of any issues in Mullion.

Councillor R Willey asked Councillor Soady to make contact with Cornwall Council in relation to the provision of dog bins in Mullion.  The Clerk sent a map of current locations and missing bins to Cornwall Council asking for the missing bins to be relocated to the south west end of the village.  Shed been told that this was not possible as the village was too clean and did not have a dog fouling problem.  Councillor Soady agreed to take the matter further.

The Localism Team at Cornwall Council had undergone a reorganisation and the Helston and The Lizard Community Network Team Manager now covered Hayle as well.

Councillor A Gilbert raised the issue of the Parish Council’s planning concerns not being taken seriously by Cornwall Council and again asked ‘What was the point of us making a comment?’  Councillor Soady suggested joining the other Parish Council’s on the Lizard to form a bigger voice against Cornwall Council.  Councillor J Pascoe had shown an interest in this collaboration and the Clerk would ask him if he wished to be the Parish Council’s representative.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

The Clerk suggested that a payment be made to the painter and decorator, Mr P Haslam, who had been voluntarily undertaking work in the public toilets and in the Cemetery.  Councillor P Gilbert proposed £300.00 which was seconded by Councillor M Rowse and unanimously agreed.  A thank you letter would also be sent.

8.	Public Rights of Way

The Clerk had only received one tender application for the maintenance of the Public Rights of Way Network for the three years from 2022-2024 inclusive.  It was therefore proposed by Councillor L Skeites, seconded by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to award the contract to Mr Robert Sanders.

Part of Bridleway 4 had been resurfaced to a very high standard and was accessible all year around.  However, below the reservoir, the path was impassable.  The Clerk was asked to make contact with the Countryside Officer to see if something could be done to make the path better underfoot.  This bridleway was part of the West Cornwall Cycle Way Route and could not be used during the winter months.

Councillor M Rowse had obtained a quote from Helston Fabrications to have a hand rail made and installed on the steps of FP49 leading form Laflouder Fields to Meres Valley.  It was proposed by Councillor P Gilbert, seconded by Councillor L Skeites and RESOLVED to instruct Helston Fabrications to carry out the work.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

April was the time for the new Allotment tenancies to be issued.  It was noted that one of the allotments was not being particularly well looked after and the Clerk was asked to contact the Tenant.  

The current Rugby Leader who held practice sessions in the park wished to hold a small tournament.  It was agreed that this could take place in the park as long as there was public liability insurance in place.

The work on the trees in the park that was identified in the tree survey had now been undertaken.

The Clerk advised the meeting that the mobile Grab a Jab bus would be in Tremenhee Car Park on Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday of this week.

10.	Highways 

It was reported that there were potholes on the junction by Biddicks and the Mounts Bay as well as on the Willis Vean junction.  The Clerk would report the problems to the Highways Department.

It was suggested that the Highways Safety Manager be asked to review the speed cushion on Nansmellyon Road.  Concerns were relation to the cars parking between the speed cushion and the entrance to the Co-Op.  It was still very dangerous for pedestrians crossing in this area to access the school and the Co-Op.

11.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

A thank you letter had been received from the Friends of St Mellanus Church.

12.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor P Gilbert, seconded by Councillor L Skeites and RESOLVED to confirm the accounts and to pay the invoices.

13.	Other correspondence received

None.

14.	Planning Enforcement

None.


The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.55pm.


	

Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
		Chairman
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